PHSC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Minutes of the Meeting Held

Wednesday, March 23, 2011
A meeting of the PHSC Board of Directors was called to order at 3:00 p.m. on Wednesday, March 23, 2011.  Present were Eric Olson, Trish Gianelli, Bryce Helgerson, Holly Hower, Deborah Lark and Lori Downen.
Unable to attend were James Arp and Carol Winter-Behn.
Approval of the January 2011 Minutes — The minutes of the Board Meeting held January 26, 2011 were approved as submitted.
2010 Audited Financial Statement Presentation – Steve Evans and Leslie Everson of Delap presented the audited financials for the year ended 2010 and 2009.  Required communications, member’s equity, and recommendations for improvement were reviewed.  A net operating gain of $312,457 and a comprehensive gain of $274,871 were noted.

Following the presentation the auditor’s met privately with Board Members in accordance with the new auditing standards.

The audited financials were accepted as submitted.
February 2011 Financial Statements — The financial statements were reviewed in detail.  January 2011 Financial Statements were sent to members via e-mail.  February 2011 financials indicated a net income of $28,591 with a YTD net income of $92,191.
Following, the financial statements were approved as submitted.
Fairview Property DEQ Update — Deborah gave an updated summary of events on the DEQ issue.  The preliminary assessment of old PHSC is complete.  Findings revealed that minimal amounts of solvent contained in aerosol was used by PHSC, however not enough to cause contamination.  Five drilling sites have been designated in the next phase of extended preliminary assessment.  Estimated cost of drilling is $30k.  Any additional comments from PHSC are due to DEQ by April 10th.
2011 Slate of Officers — Deborah proposed new member officers to serve a new two-year term.  As agreed upon by members, Bryce Helgerson will serve as President, James Arp, as Vice President and Holly Hower, as Secretary and Treasurer through 2012.
Emergency Planning — Deborah presented a two-part proposal for purchasing a electrical power generator in the event that PHSC loses power, causing disruption to operations.  Members agreed it was a potentially wise investment and advised on how their Health Systems partner with PGE to make this purchase pay for itself.  Deborah will do further research on the suggested PGE program.
Eric held a executive session to discuss C.O.O. Compensation and Bonus.
With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Johanna King
This document is a true and accurate record of the proceedings of the Board of Directors at its meeting held Wednesday, March 23, 2011.
PHSC Secretary/Treasurer
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